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DAH HWA INTERNATIONAL (HOLDINGS) LIMITED

(incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

DELAY IN PUBLICATION OF AUDITED RESULTS OF THE GROUP 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 MARCH, 2001 AND

THE DESPATCH OF 2000/01 ANNUAL REPORT
The Company wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company that there will be a delay in the publication of the Audited Results to a date not later than 1 August, 2001 and the despatch of the Annual Report to a date not later than 14 August, 2001. 

The delay in publication of the final results of the Company for the year ended 31 March, 2001 is a breach of paragraphs 8(1) and 11(1) of the Listing Agreement by the Company and the Stock Exchange reserves its rights to take further action against the Company and its Directors.



The board of directors (the "Directors") of Dah Hwa International (Holdings) Limited (the "Company", together with its subsidiaries, the "Group")) announces that they have received indication from the auditors of the Company that they are awaiting for the clarification on the financial information of its associated company in the preparation of the audited results of the Group for the year ended 31 March, 2001 (the "Audited Results"). In the circumstances, there will be a delay in the publication of the Audited Results and the despatch of the annual report of the Company for the year ended 31 March, 2001 (the "Annual Report"). The Directors expect that the Audited Results will be announced in the newspaper on 1 August, 2001 and the Annual Report will be despatched on or before 14 August, 2001. 

The delay in publication of the final results of the Company for the year ended 31 March, 2001 is a breach of paragraphs 8(1) and 11(1) of the Listing Agreement by the Company and the Stock Exchange reserves its rights to take further action against the Company and its Directors.

The Directors have confirmed that they have not dealt in any shares of the Company since 30 June, 2001. All of the Directors have undertaken to the Stock Exchange that they will not deal in any shares of the Company until the Audited Results are announced.

By Order of the Board

Lee Deh

Chairman

Hong Kong, 30 July, 2001
"Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong i-mail"
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